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Dear Churches and Praying Friends, 

We pray this letter finds you well and that you had a blessed Christmas season. As we 

enter the new year, we want to express our heartfelt gratitude for your continued 

support and pray that 2025 brings God's abundant blessings to each of you. 

Ministry Milestones  

November marked our first anniversary of services in 

Cartagena, and we're thankful for how God has 

blessed this work. We're encouraged by our regular 

attendance, which includes both local Spaniards and 

believers from Central and South America. Each face 

represents a soul touched by this ministry, and we're 

grateful for every opportunity to share God's love. 

Facility Improvements  

The Lord has enabled us to make significant improve-

ments to our meeting space. We've installed a new 

metal stud and drywall partition wall, replaced nu-

merous ceiling tiles, and upgraded our sound system. 

We're also excited to announce that we've begun 

livestreaming our services, allowing us to reach even 

more people with the Gospel message. 

 

Family Update  

We would like to share that my father-in-law, Randy Reeder, 

passed away in December after falling ill in November. We 

deeply appreciate your prayers for my wife, mother-in-law, 

and sister-in-law during this difficult time. 

Your faithful financial support and prayers continue to make this ministry possible. 

We are deeply grateful for your partnership in reaching the people of Cartagena, 

Spain with the Gospel of Christ. 

 

"For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of 
love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have 

ministered to the saints, and do minister ."  
Hebrews 6:10 


